







March 7, 2006 


The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, march 7, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present Messrs: Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Gordon , Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (10 and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 


Guests at the meeting were Ms. Dorsey Fiske and Mr. David Bird and Mr. Rich Pennell. 


Prior to the business meeting Ms. Fiske spoke to the Board about an article having been included in this months packet and from The New York Times , “Aging at home, for a lucky few, a wish come true.” 


The meeting was then called to order and began with a moment of silence. 


There were no additions to the monthly calendar. 


The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted with spelling of  two names being corrected.

The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENBT COMMITTEE  REPORT:  



Mr. Indellini reporting. 

HAPPY HARRY’S:   Lease is 99% complete.  Asking for an approval be given so that the remainder can be done by PDC and our Attorney.  

 

Approval was given. 

BASIN ROAD PROPERTY:   Will report in April on Doctors decision. 

SAILING CLUB :  Awaiting action by the City.  It is on their agenda for this months meeting.  Have received signed  lease extension from Sailing Club and check. 

FARMERS MARKET;  Discussion on the condition at the Market regarding the salt and sand storage.  Asking Mr. Stat to attend the next PDC meeting.  Mr. Wilson spoke that salt and sand is not on any other property.   Why should it be there? 
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March 7, 2006 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT: 





No report 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT;  Mr. Gordon reporting. 


Mr. Gordon announced that tonight was his last meeting, his term of 12 years ends March 12, 2006.  He was thanked for a great job done and by a round of applause for his services. 


Mr. Gordon presented a letter from Mr. Michael Hemphill concerning “box bugs” nested in trees near the site of Fort Casimit.  After a discussion, a copy of his letter will be forwarded to Mr. Chip Patterson of the Tree Commission. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 


Copies of the proposed budget was distributed noting that the repairs to the Banks Building is put on hold until it is turned over to the Trustees.  The cost of the garbage truck spread over 3 years (45,000.00 per year).  The  request for one laboring employee was not approved,  The total budget of $1,048,750.00 was presented for approval. 




SEE EXHIBIT ‘A’

After much discussion, Mr. Wilson voiced his disapproval of the budget process with approval being done in one evening.  


A motion was made and seconded that the approved budget as presented be accepted for 2006-2007.  Mr. Wilson voted NO> 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Viola reporting. 


The Officers and Committee Assignments were presented and approved for 

2006—2007. 





SEE EXHIBIT ‘B’ 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT: 





No report 
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OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE REPORT:  





No report. 


However, Mr. Wilson said that the committee needs more than two people and should have input from the general public.  Mr. Gambacorta replied that the nominating committee will submit another name. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Wilson reporting.

If the letter from the City Council is addressed and goes to Property Development Committee, there will be the need for a By-Law change. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT: 




No report. 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT: 




No report. 

COMMUNICATIONS; 

Letter received from Historic Society of Delaware, requesting permission to park cars in open land across from Mr. Michael Hemphills home on The Strand for a fund raising event May 6. 2006.


The Board approved the request for parking at the OLD FERRY WHARF, within an area to be clearly identified and marked by the Trustees. 


Have liability coverage, naming the Trustees for an additional insured for that day. 


Should damage be done to area, the Society will restore it to the pre-event condition.  
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Ms.  Banks reported that she had secured the information on the 6 properties needing updated zoning changes.  Letters will be sent to the tenant, then to the City for this change. 


Mr. Gebhart reported that the deed for the New Castle Senior Center will be recorded.  Should the Senior Center close and vacate the building then it would revert to the Trustees. 


Meeting adjourned for an Executive Session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

Page Five 







March 7, 2006 


Following the Executive Session, the meeting was once again called to order. 


The letter from the City Council was presented and discussed. 

By motion, the letter was referred to Property Development Committee. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
